
Working in a school at this time of year 

is a huge privilege.   Watching the chil-

dren become more and more excited 

about Christmas is such a treat.  All of 

the events that have taken place in 

school over the last two weeks have 

been so successful.  All of the nativity 

performances went so well and the 

children made everyone very proud 

with their acting and singing.  I was 

particularly impressed by the improvi-

sation needed when some of the key 

characters in the Yr1 and Yr2 perfor-

mance weren’t feeling too well!  Thank 

you to everyone that came along to 

support the children.  You made it a 

great environment for them to perform 

in and their faces when they heard the 

applause was wonderful!  Thank you 

also for the kind words you shared with 

me after the performances.  It is great 

to know how much you enjoyed them.  

The PTA events were also hugely suc-

cessful with each of the events very 

well attended!  A huge thank you to 

everyone on our PTA who makes each 

event so much fun for the children.  

We are nearly at the end of the term, 

with the Advent Assembly still to take 

place on Friday 16th December at 9am.  

You are welcome to join the school for 

this. Reverend Garry will be joining us 

and we will be announcing the winners 

of Enterprise Week!  I hope that every-

one can have a restful and enjoyable 

Christmas break.  On behalf of every-

one at Knaresborough St Johns, I wish 

you a Merry Christmas and a Happy 

New Year.  

Mr Hope 
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MERRY CHRISTMAS TO YOU ALL FROM THE STAFF AT ST JOHNS 

Autumn Terms Dates 2022             
 
15/12 600-645pm KS1 & KS2 choir 
Christmas tree festival concert at 
St Johns Church 

16/12 900am Advent assembly  

16/12 School closes normal time for 
Christmas break 

 

 

 

 

03/01/2023 School reopens  

850am EYFS & KS1 
840am KS2 

05/01 Young Voices at Sheffield Fly 
arena 

20/01 Whole school Grandparents Day. 
Times TBC. A chance for Grandparents 
to visit! 

24/01 Chinese New Year Dance work-
shop 

25/01 Chinese New Year Dance work-
shop 

03/02 Number Day! Info to follow 

10/02 School closes normal time for 
half term break 

20/02 School reopens 
850am EYFS & KS1 
840am KS2 

21/02 Pancake races at St Johns 
church. Info to follow 

23/02 Yr3 Yr4 trip to Bradford Media 
Museum 

27/02 Healthy Child Team EYFS & Yr6 
measuring Height & Weight (unless 
opted out) 

14th December 2022 

Baby Basics 

Thank you for all the wonderful 

donations to our Advent Giving 

this December. The charity 

‘Baby Basics’ has expressed how 

touched and grateful they are, particularly in 

a year when new parents have additional 

financial burdens. We are in awe of the  

generosity of our extended school family. 

 

 

 
 
 

A Christmas Message from Class 6 
The tinsel’s dancing on the tree 
And bells are ringing joyfully. 

It’s nearly Christmas jumper day 
So let’s have fun and start to play! 

We’re getting in the Christmas mood 
And looking forward to Christmas food – 

We’re not the biggest fans of sprouts 
Give us some and we might pout! 

We’re singing songs for Santa to hear 
His busy night is getting near …… 

He might bring presents if we’re kind 
I wonder just what I will find. 

We send a message to you this year 
Of love, joy, peace and Christmas cheer. 

Merry Christmas from Class 6. 

EYFS Trip to Stockeld Park 
Our reception children had 
the most lovely day at 
Stockeld Park last week. 
They spent their day look-
ing round the Enchanted 
Forest and Winter Illumina-
tions. They saw all their 
favourite stories brought to 
life and watched a very 
special pantomime. Thank 
you to all 
our parent 
helpers.  

 St John’s Parish—Christmas Tree Festival 

All our children went to see the fabulous  

Christmas Tree Festival last 

week. It just gets more 

beautiful every year. Our 

children came back to school 

with lots of ‘Christmas 

Cheer’.  

Many thanks for all our 

lovely parent walkers who 

helped make this happen. 

Please Note 
Extra Curricular Clubs 

finished last week. A new 
list of all the clubs run-

ning throughout Spring 
will be coming out at the 

beginning of January 
along with a link to book a 

space. 

WISDOM 

1448 

TRUST 

1542 

HOPE 

1398 

PEACE 

1457 

Please watch your 
child/ren and STOP 
them climbing and 
swinging off the rail-
ings around the play-

grounds. These are not climb-
ing frames and children are 
getting hurt. 

Kids Club 
A gentle reminder that Kids Club need at least 48 hours notice for 
any booking for your child to try to avoid any disappointment. We 
cannot accept any bookings for the same day as we are at full  
capacity. All the staff at Kids Club would like to wish you all a very 
merry Christmas and New Year. 

PTA Christmas Event 
What a lovely evening in the hall last Friday seeing all the children, parents and 
siblings listen to stories from Santa. We hope you all had a lovely time. Happy 

Christmas from us all on the PTA. Here’s to 2023! 

IMPORTANT—Pupil Contact Information  
It is the parent/carers responsibility to inform school of any change of 
address, contact numbers, emergency contact information or you would 
like to amend any parental consents we hold on file then please inform 
the school office in writing as soon as possible by emailing ad-
min@ksjprimaryschool.org to keep the information we hold on your 
child/rens file accurate. 
We do not  send out data collection sheets out, however if you wish to 
have your data collection sheet emailed over for you to check your de-
tails are correct then please email your request to ad-
min@ksjprimaryschool.org 

Christmas Lunch & Jumper Day 

We would like to say a huge ‘Thank You’ to 

our wonderful chefs who cooked and 

served our Christmas Lunch this Year. 

Chantelle (Giant Turkey), Liz and Julia did a 

fabulous job. Yummy!  

Cold Weather 
Please bring a warm coat, hat and gloves as the weather is getting 

bitter for our last week in school before the Christmas Holidays.  

Our choir went to sing at Hill View Manor Nursing Home last week. 
The residents had a great afternoon singing along to all the carols. 

Thank you to our parent helpers who walked with the children.  

EYFS & KS1 Christmas Party—Wednesday 14th December 

KS2 Christmas Party—Tuesday 13th December 
All children can come to school in their party clothes on 

their party day. 

School Menu’s 

The Spring term 
menu is now on 
our school website 

for your infor-






















